Ann Clark

From: Sheriff Phil Howell

Sent: Monday, March 09, 2020 7:22 PM

To: Ann Clark

Cc: Adam Stumb; Danny Houck; Jessica Vogler
Subject: Comm. Agenda

Attachments: 2020_0225_RecognitionOfDispatchers.pdf

As we spoke about on Feb. 25, we would like to be added to the beginning of the agenda of the next
meeting. Please see attached.

Best Regards,
Sheriff Howell

gy, ASHE COUNTY SHERIFY'S OFFICE ggiw,

SHERIEE 5. PHIL HOWELL 140 GOYERNMENT CIRCLE
CHIEE DELUTY DANNY K. HOUCK JEFFERSON, NC 26640
WWW ASHESHERIFF.COM

(336) &46-5633

Pursuant to North Carolina General Statutes Chapter 132, Public Records, this electronic mail message and any attachments hereto, as
well as any electronic mail message(s) that might be sent in response to it may be considered public record and as such are subject to
request and review by, and disclosure to, third parties.



ASHE COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE

CHIEF DEPUTY DANNY HOUCK

Request Date: February 25", 2020 to be placed on the agenda for March 16%
2020.

To whom it may concern,

We would like to take a moment to recognize two of our dispatchers for their
actions and response to saving lives of Ashe County Deputies.

In the past year a very dangerous situation occurred in Ashe County that
began as a common welfare check. As Deputies responded, a later call into
dispatch revealed a disturbing scene. Dispatcher Jenni Bryant put several
calls together, connecting the welfare check to the phone number of a
disgruntled caller. As deputies arrived on scene, Ms. Bryant and Dispatcher
lanna Suttle were able to request deputies to move from the location, wait
for backup and advise.

An unbelievable and heroic response by our Dispatchers Jenni Bryant and
Janna Suttle ultimately saved several lives. We would like to recognize these
individuals,

Best Regards,
Sheriff B. Phil Howell

For additional details regarding this matter, please contact Jessica Vogler at 336-
846-5604,

ASHE COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE WHWASHESHERIFF. GOM
140 GOVERNMENT CIRCLE, JEFFERSON, NC 28640 INFO@ASHESO.COM




